SEIDS Q&A

. What is SEIDS?

SEIDS is Birth to 3’s billing software. It stands for “South Dakota Early Intervention Data System.”
. Which student services have to be logged into SEIDS?
Birth to 3 wants all of the student services logged into SEIDS.

Do I also have to log delivery for prolonged assistance students, even when we can’t bill for them
(like during the school year)?

Yes. Birth to 3 is using SEIDS to track the delivery of those minutes. Even when the services we gave
are not billable, they still want us to enter them into SEIDS so there would be a record of the services
being given.

Can we bill B-3 for meetings?

Yes, we can bill B-3 for meetings, but the service coordinator has to set us up that way. If they don’t set
it up, then we can’t bill it. (Side note: Medicaid is the opposite. We can’t bill Medicaid for meetings.)

Can we bill B-3 for evaluations?

No, we’re not allowed to bill B-3 for evaluations. (Side note: Medicaid is the opposite. We can bill
Medicaid for evaluations.)

. Why can’t | find my child in the SEIDS system?

You may have logged into the wrong organization. Regular Birth to 3 students are stored in the NESC
organization, while prolonged assistance students are stored in the school district’s organization.

If the child has already turned three, they disappear from your roster. To continue billing and adding
notes, you would have to go to “search child” and locate the student by name or ID number. Once you
find them there, you can continue billing and adding notes.



